Mattersey and Mattersey Thorpe Neighbourhood Plan

Notes from the meeting of 15th November 2016

Chair : Bob Kendall agreed to chair the meeting

Apologies :  Rob, Glynis, Jezz and Mandy

Present : 5 residents, 2 Parish Councillors and the Parish Clerk. Guest Joelle Davies

Notes from the last meeting were accepted. Tony has a contact name now at Tarmac and will contact him re: Millennium Green.

Joelle’s update

The flooding issues are still not resolved but the Environment Agency accept that the flood maps need correcting.

Millennium Green – we will have a large map at our event to promote discussion

Isolated build forms will need discussion

Site 17 – query over the access road and it was noted that it had several owners
To look at which sites are suitable as business sites and which are suitable as housing or if any are mixed living/work sites. This may include sites 2, 11, 14 and 15.
A new site has been brought forward and the group agreed to accept it for consideration.

Tony also wants part of his land put forward for consideration, the group agreed to accept it for consideration. Tony will email the details to Joelle.
To detail on the maps what the abbreviation of BDC + number and NP + number means.

Getting comments, Joelle showed the forms that could be used and made into a booklet form with our front photo from our questionnaire  on the front. Bob will email it to Joelle. The booklet to include spaces for comments on our Vision and Objectives, the map of the sites and a page for comments on the sites. The back page to be about the Millennium Green and details of where to drop them off if not completed on the day.

Bob will ask Ethel if they can use the community house in M. Thorpe, Marilyn to ask Norman if the Post Office can be another drop off centre.

Tony will look into electronic source for comments

Marilyn to ask Steve Digby if he could send information about the event to all in his contacts list at Idle Talk.
Numbers of potential houses for each site – Joelle produced a basic plan of the type of numbers for each site, she will produce numbers for high, medium and low density for each site.
Live/work unit sites for discussion.

Landowners

To email Joelle with our Weebly website address.

Joelle to look at what land BDC actually owns

Joelle cannot tell us the names of landowners who have put land forward due to data protection.

School  has not yet replied about use of the school for the event. Bev will chase that up for us.

Date for the event is 3rd December 12-4pm.

To leaflet every house in the parish with details of the event, Joelle will email a copy of the site map to Tony for the leaflet.

Updates

Grant, remains a work in progress. Housing site assessment may be done by Christmas but we may need to employ someone separately for this.

Census completed

Objectives - Bob has sent our ideas to Helen. Also to look at adding a category for sustainable/ renewable energy.

Children’s / teenagers questionnaires, Tony to research how we can reach people either on paper or electronically.

Consultation event – we will need to provide food and drink

To invite Everton steering group to the event.

Any other business -  none

Date and time of the next meeting   29th November 7pm in the church hall.

